
 
 

June 10, 2022 

 

ALTERNATIVE FORMATS AVAILABLE: 206-477-5371 / 711 (TTY Relay) 

Mercer Slough Bike Trail will be closed while crews work at 
Sweyolocken Boat Launch 

 
Last month, our team shared that crews arrived at the 
Sweyolocken Boat Launch to prepare for Enatai Siphon 
construction. While crews work in that area, a section of the 
Mercer Slough trail will be closed to the public. 
 
Mercer Slough Bike Trail traffic will detour along side streets near 
the South Bellevue Park & Ride to the I-90 Bike Trail near 108th 
Avenue SE. The I-90 Bike Trail will remain open throughout work 
at the Sweyolocken Boat Launch.  
 
We expect to close the trail in this section around the clock for 
about nine months until the trail has been restored.  

 
 
What 
to expect during trail closure 

• The Mercer Slough Bike Trail will close 
24/7 between the South Bellevue Park & 
Ride to the I-90 Bike Trail near 108th 
Avenue SE as early as Tuesday, June 14. 

• Work will occur within permitted hours of 
7 a.m. to 6 p.m. Monday to Friday and 9 
a.m. to 6 p.m. on Saturday. Please note 
that construction schedules often change 
due to weather, staffing, and other 
unforeseen things. 

• Bicycle and pedestrian traffic will detour 
off the Mercer Slough Bike Trail (see map). 

• The I-90 Trail will remain open 
throughout the pipe installation work. 
 
Learn more   

• Visit the project website 
www.kingcounty.gov/MercerEnataiSewer.  

• Sign up for the lists you care about most 
by clicking this link to our construction 

homepage. Changes to email and text preferences must be done using an internet browser. 
Changes submitted via text to KING MERCERSEWER at 468-311 will not be applied.  

• Read our Mercer Slough factsheet in our project library – click on “Library” and then “Fact sheets” 
and look for the information you care most about.  

Temporary hotline number: 
  
Our outreach team staffs a 24-
hour construction hotline daily to 
answer any questions you may 
have about the project. 
Unfortunately, our telecom 
service is not working. If you 
have called recently and did not 
receive a callback, please call 
our temporary hotline, and we 
will get back to you: 

  
Our temporary hotline: 

(833) 927-8376 

http://www.kingcounty.gov/MercerEnataiSewer
https://kingcounty.gov/depts/dnrp/wtd/capital-projects/active/north-mercer-island-enatai-sewer-upgrade/construction.aspx
https://kingcounty.gov/depts/dnrp/wtd/capital-projects/active/north-mercer-island-enatai-sewer-upgrade/construction.aspx
https://kingcounty.gov/~/media/depts/dnrp/wtd/capital-projects/NMIEnatai/fact-sheets/2112_nme_mercer_slough_fs.ashx?la=en


• Contact the community services team at (833) 927-8376 or email NMEsewer@kingcounty.gov  
 
We’re committed to working with you. 
Please let us know if you have any questions. For more information or to schedule a virtual meeting, 
contact the Community Relations Team using our temporary hotline: 833-927-8376 or email us at 
NMEsewer@kingcounty.gov. 

mailto:NMEsewer@kingcounty.gov
mailto:NMEsewer@kingcounty.gov
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